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NUCLEAR REGULATORY 
COMMISSION 

10 CFR Part 61

EPA Publication of Advance Notice of 
Proposed Rulemaking Regarding the 
Disposal of Low-Activity Radioactive 
Waste: Request for Comment

AGENCY: Nuclear Regulatory 
Commission.
ACTION: Announcement of the 
Environmental Protection Agency 
Advance Notice of Proposed 
Rulemaking—‘‘Approaches to an 
Integrated Framework for Management 
and Disposal of Low-Activity 
Radioactive Waste: Request for 
Comment.’’

SUMMARY: The Nuclear Regulatory 
Commission (NRC) announces 
publication of an Advance Notice of 
Proposed Rulemaking by the 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 
requesting comments on approaches to 
an integrated framework for 
management and disposal of low-
activity radioactive waste. EPA is 
considering revising their regulations to 
permit disposal of certain types of 
mixed waste, i.e., waste that is 
characterized as hazardous waste under 
the Resource Conservation and 
Recovery Act (RCRA), and radioactive 
waste under the Atomic Energy Act.
DATES: The comment period on EPA’s 
ANPR expires March 17, 2004.
ADDRESSES: Comments regarding the 
content of the ANPR should be sent to 
Dan Schultheisz, Radiation Protection 
Division, Office of Radiation and Indoor 
Air Mailcode: 6608J, United States 
Environmental Protection Agency, 
20460–0001; telephone (202) 343–9300; 
e-mail schultheisz.daniel@epa.gov.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Patricia Eng, Office of Nuclear Material 
Safety and Safeguards, U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission, Washington, 
DC 20555–0001, telephone (301) 415–
7206, e-mail, ple@nrc.gov.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:

Background 

The Environmental Protection Agency 
(EPA) and the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory 
Commission (NRC) have discussed the 
possibility of mixed waste disposal in 
RCRA permitted facilities. Mixed waste 
is waste that is regulated by both the 
Resource Conservation and Recovery 
Act (RCRA), and by the Atomic Energy 
Act (AEA). Before initiating any 
rulemaking efforts, EPA is seeking 
public comment on a number of issues 
related to the disposal of mixed waste 
in RCRA permitted facilities in its 
Advance Notice of Proposed 
Rulemaking, ‘‘Approaches to an 
Integrated Framework for Management 
and Disposal of Low-Activity 
Radioactive Waste: Request for 
Comment,’’ published today. 

Notice 

The NRC is announcing publication of 
EPA’s Advance Notice of Proposed 
Rulemaking today in an effort to keep 
NRC stakeholders informed about 
regulatory issues which may affect 
them. EPA’s ANPR seeks comment on a 
number of issues associated with 
disposal of mixed waste in RCRA 
permitted facilities, including a 
discussion of how NRC could be 
involved. Comments and questions 
regarding the content of the EPA ANPR 
should be directed to: Dan Schultheisz, 
Radiation Protection Division, Office of 
Radiation and Indoor Air Mailcode: 
6608J, United States Environmental 
Protection Agency, 20460–0001; 
telephone (202) 343–9300; e-mail 
schultheisz.daniel@epa.gov.

Dated at Rockville, Maryland, this 7th day 
of November 2003.

For the Nuclear Regulatory Commission. 

Charles L. Miller, 
Director, Division of Industrial and Medical 
and Nuclear Safety, Office of Nuclear 
Material Safety and Safeguards.
[FR Doc. 03–28496 Filed 11–17–03; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 7590–01–P

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Federal Aviation Administration 

14 CFR Parts 1, 21, 25, 33, 121, 135 

[Docket No. FAA–2002–6717; Notice No. 03–
11] 

RIN 2120–AI03 

Extended Operations (ETOPS) of Multi-
Engine Airplanes; Correction

AGENCY: Federal Aviation 
Administration (FAA), DOT.

ACTION: Proposed rule; correction.

SUMMARY: This document makes 
corrections to the proposed rule 
published in the Federal Register on 
November 14, 2003 (68 FR 64730), 
which proposes to issue regulations 
governing the design, maintenance, and 
operation of airplanes and engines for 
flights that go beyond certain distances 
from an adequate airport.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Eric 
vanOpstal, (202) 267–3774; or E-mail: 
eric.vanopstal@faa.gov. 

Correction 

In proposed rule FR Doc. 03–28407, 
published on November 14, 2003 (68 FR 
64730), make the following corrections: 

1. On page 64791, in the first column, 
in § 121.7 correct the definition of 
ETOPS area of operation by removing 
paragraphs (2)(i) and (2)(ii) and 
renumbering paragraphs (2)(iii) and 
(2)(iv) as (2)(i) and (2)(ii), respectively. 

2. On page 64791, in the second 
column, in § 121.7 following the 
definition of Maximum diversion time, 
add definitions for NOPAC and North 
Pacific to read as follows:
* * * * *

NOPAC means the North Pacific Air 
Traffic Service (ATS) routes and 
adjacent airspace between Anchorage 
and Tokyo Flight Information Region. 

North Pacific means the Pacific Ocean 
areas north of 40°N latitudes including 
NOPAC ATS routes, and published 
PACOTS (Pacific organized track 
system) tracks between Japan and North 
America.
* * * * *
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Issued in Washington, DC on November 14, 
2003. 
Richard D. McCurdy, 
Acting Assistant Chief Counsel for 
Regulations.
[FR Doc. 03–28887 Filed 11–14–03; 1:42 pm] 
BILLING CODE 4910–13–P

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Federal Aviation Administration 

14 CFR Part 39

[Docket No. 2003–NM–205–AD] 

RIN 2120–AA64

Airworthiness Directives; Boeing 
Model 727, 727C, 727–100, and 727–
100C Series Airplanes

AGENCY: Federal Aviation 
Administration, DOT.
ACTION: Notice of proposed rulemaking 
(NPRM). 

SUMMARY: This document proposes the 
adoption of a new airworthiness 
directive (AD) that is applicable to all 
Boeing Model 727, 727C, 727–100, and 
727–100C series airplanes. This 
proposal would require repetitive 
detailed and special detailed 
inspections for cracks in the web, inner 
chord, and outer chord of the forward 
and aft frames of the aft cargo door 
opening; and repair of any crack found. 
This action is necessary to detect and 
correct such cracks, which could result 
in loss of the aft cargo door and rapid 
decompression of the airplane. This 
action is intended to address the 
identified unsafe condition.
DATES: Comments must be received by 
January 20, 2004.
ADDRESSES: Submit comments in 
triplicate to the Federal Aviation 
Administration (FAA), Transport 
Airplane Directorate, ANM–114, 
Attention: Rules Docket No. 2003–NM–
205–AD, 1601 Lind Avenue, SW, 
Renton, Washington 98055–4056. 
Comments may be inspected at this 
location between 9 a.m. and 3 p.m., 
Monday through Friday, except Federal 
holidays. Comments may be submitted 
via fax to (425) 227–1232. Comments 
may also be sent via the Internet using 
the following address: 9-anm-
nprmcomment@faa.gov. Comments sent 
via fax or the Internet must contain 
‘‘Docket No. 2003–NM–205–AD’’ in the 
subject line and need not be submitted 
in triplicate. Comments sent via the 
Internet as attached electronic files must 
be formatted in Microsoft Word 97 or 
2000 or ASCII text. 

The service information referenced in 
the proposed rule may be obtained from 
Boeing Commercial Airplane Group, 
P.O. Box 3707, Seattle, Washington 
98124–2207. This information may be 
examined at the FAA, Transport 
Airplane Directorate, 1601 Lind 
Avenue, SW, Renton, Washington.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Ivan 
Li, Aerospace Engineer, Airframe 
Branch, ANM–120S, FAA, Seattle 
Aircraft Certification Office, 1601 Lind 
Avenue, SW, Renton, Washington 
98055–4056; telephone (425) 917–6437; 
fax (425) 917–6590.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Comments Invited 
Interested persons are invited to 

participate in the making of the 
proposed rule by submitting such 
written data, views, or arguments as 
they may desire. Communications shall 
identify the Rules Docket number and 
be submitted in triplicate to the address 
specified above. All communications 
received on or before the closing date 
for comments, specified above, will be 
considered before taking action on the 
proposed rule. The proposals contained 
in this action may be changed in light 
of the comments received. 

Submit comments using the following 
format: 

• Organize comments issue-by-issue. 
For example, discuss a request to 
change the compliance time and a 
request to change the service bulletin 
reference as two separate issues. 

• For each issue, state what specific 
change to the proposed AD is being 
requested. 

• Include justification (e.g., reasons or 
data) for each request.

Comments are specifically invited on 
the overall regulatory, economic, 
environmental, and energy aspects of 
the proposed rule. All comments 
submitted will be available, both before 
and after the closing date for comments, 
in the Rules Docket for examination by 
interested persons. A report 
summarizing each FAA-public contact 
concerned with the substance of this 
proposal will be filed in the Rules 
Docket. 

Commenters wishing the FAA to 
acknowledge receipt of their comments 
submitted in response to this action 
must submit a self-addressed, stamped 
postcard on which the following 
statement is made: ‘‘Comments to 
Docket Number 2003–NM–205–AD.’’ 
The postcard will be date stamped and 
returned to the commenter. 

Availability of NPRMs 
Any person may obtain a copy of this 

NPRM by submitting a request to the 

FAA, Transport Airplane Directorate, 
ANM–114, Attention: Rules Docket No. 
2003–NM–205–AD, 1601 Lind Avenue, 
SW, Renton, Washington 98055–4056. 

Discussion 

The FAA has received numerous 
reports of fatigue cracks associated with 
the inner and outer chords of the 
forward and aft frames of the aft cargo 
door opening on Boeing Model 727 
airplanes. The airplanes on which the 
fatigue cracks were found had 
accumulated between 24,000 and 51,000 
total flight cycles. The fatigue cracks 
were discovered during the 
accomplishment of routine inspections 
and inspections specified in the Boeing 
727 Supplemental Structural Inspection 
Document. This condition, if not 
detected and corrected in a timely 
manner, could result in loss of the aft 
cargo door and rapid decompression of 
the airplane. 

Explanation of Relevant Service 
Information 

We have reviewed and approved 
Boeing Alert Service Bulletin 727–
53A0225, dated September 11, 2003, 
which describes procedures for 
repetitive detailed inspections and 
special detailed (high frequency eddy 
current) inspections for cracks in the 
web, inner chord, and outer chord of the 
forward and aft frames of the aft cargo 
door opening, and repair of any crack 
found. The alert service bulletin also 
recommends that operators contact 
Boeing for repair instructions. These 
inspections are recommended on 
airplanes before they have accumulated 
24,000 total flight cycles, or within 
3,000 flight cycles after the effective 
date of the AD, whichever occurs later, 
and are repeated at intervals not to 
exceed 3,000 flight cycles. A 
terminating modification to the 
repetitive inspections is currently not 
available. 

Explanation of Requirements of 
Proposed Rule 

Since an unsafe condition has been 
identified that is likely to exist or 
develop on other products of this same 
type design, the proposed AD would 
require accomplishment of the actions 
specified in the service bulletin 
described previously, except as 
discussed below. 

Differences Between Proposed AD and 
Alert Service Bulletin 

The service bulletin specifies 
compliance times relative to the date of 
the service bulletin; however, this 
proposed AD would require compliance 
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